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Congratulations to all of our students, staff, parents and community members on what has 
been a very busy and productive 2018. This was showcased at our Presentation Day  
ceremony last Wednesday in which I was extremely proud of all our students. Our Year 6 
students looked great and were fantastic during their farewell on Thursday night. I know that 
the staff members really enjoyed one of their last events with our departing students. 
 
I would like to wish Mrs Anderson and her family well as she embarks on a new adventure 
down at Pambula. She was successful through the merit selection process and will now  
become permanent with the Department of Education. Mrs Anderson has been wonderful 
throughout 2018 here at Bermagui PS and had a positive impact on our students.  
Congratulations and good luck. 
 
Although our Spring Fair was cancelled last weekend, I would like to thank our P&C for all 
their hard work in preparing for the event. The weather just got the better of us this year but 
we look forward to the event happening smoothly next year. It has been great working with 
such a supportive P&C throughout 2018. 
 
Our school has commenced planning for 2019. If you will be moving away from Bermagui at 
the end of this year and your child will not be attending Bermagui PS at the beginning of 
2019, could you please advise the school office in writing or please see me as soon as  
possible, as these numbers will have a significant impact on the formation of classes. I will  
endeavour to communicate the number of classes and any 2019 planning as soon as  
possible after we return from the holiday break, as only then can we accurately evaluate 
what changes have also occurred over this period. 
 
Staff will commence work on Tuesday, 29 January. Staff will participate in planning and  
other professional learning on this day as we begin our 2019 journey. 
 
The Year 1 to Year 6 students, will return to school in 2019 on Wednesday, 30 January. If 
your child is not returning to school on this day can you please advise us of their start date 
as soon as possible to assist with planning and making the start to 2019 as smooth as  
possible. 
 
Kindergarten students will be having their Best Start meetings during week 1, then starting 
as a class in week 2. All students will receive their meeting time in the mail over the holiday 
period. 
 
Finally, I would like to thank our whole school  
community for a wonderful year and would like to 
wish you all a Merry Christmas and a happy new 
year. Be safe, have fun and see you next year. 
 
Brendan Constable - Principal 

 

2 CARDS Sophie V-T 
 
1 CARD Asha, Sunny 

HONOUR CARDS 

PBL WINNERS  

Congratulations to our PBL award winners last week. Luke and Sierra P 
(absent) were our lucky prize winners. 



CALENDAR & BUDGET 

19 DEC Last Day of Term 4  

30 JAN First Day of Term 1 2019 for Students Years 1-6  

12  APR Last Day of Term 1   

30 APR First Day of Term 2 Students  

5 JUL Last Day of Term 2   

23 JUL First Day of Term 3 for Students  

27 SEP Last Day of Term 3  

14 OCT First Day of Term 4  

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
BERMAGUI COMMUNITY VACATION CARE is now taking bookings 
for the holiday period for 0-12 year olds. Please contact the Preschool 
on 64934183 or at bermikidsvacationcare@gmail.com 
FREE LEGAL ADVICE FOR WOMEN 13/12, 9am-3.30pm @ The 
Womens Resource Centre, 14 Peden St, Bega. For more info call 
1800229529 
BERMAGUI GYMNASTICS & TRAMPOLINE returns on 4 Feb 2019. 
New enquiries welcome. For more info call Ros 6493 4264 
KIDS FISHING WORKSHOP for 8-14 yr olds run by NSW Fisheries at  
Merimbula on 17 January. The workshops run for 4 hours, lessons on 
casting, knot tying, tackle and rules before 90 minutes fishing. Kids get 
to take home a quality rod and reel, all for just $40. Bookings are  
essential, contact  Stephen on stephen.thurstan@dpi.nsw.gov.au or 
0438245190 

Results from the P&C Christmas Raffle were: 
  
1st prize Travis Creek Accommodation for 6 at Sapphire Valley 
  Caravan Park  
 

2nd Prize Tara Stewart Magic Mountain entry for 2  
 

3rd Prize Beth Hochkins Terrace restaurant voucher $50  
 

4th prize Lynda Jerkavits Bluewave seafood voucher  $50  
 

5th Prize Pat Jones Crayola prize pack 

P&C NEWS 

Apologies to the Cream Patisserie in my 
P&C Speech. I forgot to thank you for all your 
hard work with the Lamington Drive. THANK 
YOU FOR ALL YOUR HARD WORK. 
          - Esme Markwort 
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